



SUSANNAH HUTCHISON

MAARTIE & REINDERT DIRKSEN



CLARA SKELLIE



MARY DIXON COLLINS

SCHUTZ STAFF LIST 1981 - 1982

SCHUTZ REUNION AUGUST 2, 1981

NAME

Aisha el Dabbagh, ND Alex Semerdjian Eugene Ammon Ruth Ammon Alan Atkinson Alan Atkinson
Matthew Atkinson
Jonathan Berkey
Mavis Bibars
Donna Caprell
Chris Chouery
Gail Curley
Dirouhie
Nasser Elayadi
Wanda Elayadi
Wanda Elayadi
Ghanem
Greg Baltayan
Ulfat Hakki
Cynthia Hancock
Joan Heckel Joan Heckel
Joseph Heckel
Norma Insley
Sidrah Jackson
Jill Johnson
Jewell Kross
Andrea Lorenz
Kathryn Lorimer
Magda Kirollos
George Meloy
Mary Lou Meloy
Mona Henry
Nadia Maher
Karin Noll
Ron Noll
Karen Pike
Martha Pressler Karen Pike
Martha Pressler
Ragaa Hasan
Ramses Mina
Ramsey el Assicuti
Samia Nasr
David Seal
Shadia Shafik
Maissa Shafik
Malissa Sly Maissa Shafik
Melissa Sly
Sonia Hampartsoumian
Louise Sparrow
Susie Hanna
Tom Vance
Janie Walters
Ron Walters
Betty Williams
Godfrey Williams
Farid Wissa
Judy Wissa
Don Ytzen
Zarifa Zaghloul
Pamela Sparrow

POSITION

School Doctor
Library Aid, Photography teacher
H.S. Practical Arts teacher
H.S. Practical Arts teacher
Schutz E.S.L. teacher
2nd Grade teacher
English/Social Studies teacher
Kindergarten teacher
2nd Grade teacher
Typing teacher
Typing teacher
Typing teacher
Typing teacher
Typing teacher
School Seamstress
H.S. Science teacher
Elementary Librarian
School Purchaser
Night Telephone Operator
Schutz Art teacher
Special Education teacher
Girls' Housemother
Guidance Counselor
4th Grade teacher
English/Art teacher
Physical Education teacher
School-Nurse
English/Social Studies teacher
Elementary Art/E.S.L. teacher
Nursery Aid
Headmaster
H.S. Librarian
Accountant
Elementary Arabic teacher
Böys' Housefather
Schutz Administrator
Music teacher
Arabic teacher
Cashier
Auditor
Boarding Department Supervisor
Junior High teacher Auditor
Boarding Department Supervisor
Junior High teacher
Elementary Physical Ed. teacher
M.S., H.S. French teacher
1st Grade teacher
Operations Manager
Bookroom Supervisor
Stock Clerk
M.S. Science, Computer teacher
oth Grade teacher, Schutz Communicator
Assistant Headmaster, Math teacher
Schutz Principal, Science teacher
H.S. Math teacher
Business Manager
Kindergarten teacher
5th Grade teacher
Personnel Director
Fairhaven Colice Manager Jim & Vicky Philips, Teresa and Rachel W-K Trailer Ct. 20, Star Route 2 West, Rock Springs, WY 82901 Schutz-ites -- I just received the Schutz Newsletter and decided I'd better send in my ten cents worth. Looking down the list of names, familiar and unfamiliar, it brought back some old and warm memories. Life in Rock Springs has settled down to a dull roar. I'm kept busy with American Tank & Steel where I serve as Sales and Service Rep. With new fields opening up, it keeps me hopping. Our church has just approved an extensive building program so I know where most of my spare time will be spent as a trustee and a member of the Long Range Planning Committee. The Lord has greatly blessed our ministry. When we first formed in 1974 with 6 families, our membership has now grown to 81 members not including the 24 that have moved away due to job transfers. Out two children, Teresa 7 and Rachel 3 are a handful and a blessing. In Feb. 1980 we were able to adopt Teresa after having her in our home under a Foster child program for $3\frac{1}{2}$ years. We are truly thankful for the addition she is to our family. I was so proud of her when she came home from school with the news that she had presented the plan of Salvation to a friend of hers and she had accepted Jesus. How true it is that a little child shall lead them. It has been good to hear from all of you.

Dr. Mary Smith, North Bend, Nebr 68649 November 1980 marked the end of my thrid year of retirement & the beginning of the 4th. They have been three very happy years filled with deep rich blessings poured out so abundantly by our Lord of Love. Mother continues to be so very well and we enjoy being together so very much. little immediate family circle here consists of the two of us, Mother's sister who was 90 in Feb. and her husband. One of the very specials of 1980 was my sister Ellen's 3 weeks with us in April & May which coinsided with the 45th anniversary of our graduation from Tarkio College. Another time-maker for me was the centennial celebration in June of the little Danish Church in central Nebraska where my father grew up and where I'd sat through long Danish sermons as a little girl. Another great experience was being at the New Wilmington Missionary Conference for its 75th Anniversary. Lois Haspels and her brother-in-law drove taking Daisy Russell and me along which made it even more extra special. The Conference was tremendous and I never cease to thrill at the hundreds of young folks who come because they are seeking to know our Lord more deeply and intimately. 2/81 Thank you so very much for sending the Schutz newsletter. I have so much appreciated getting caught up on a lot of folks of whom I've not heard for a very long time. Someone mentioned having lost track of Chloe Swart Young. She and Mark & family are now in Saudi Arabia. Dr. & Mrs. Mark Young, Box 9021, Dhahran, Saudi Arabia. My sister Ellen's address:
Mrs. A. B. Theobald, 449 Uppingham Rd., Leicester, LE5-6RA, England and Lovina Rivington Matson - Mrs. L. C. Matson, 77 Hillside Ave., Canterbury, Kent CT2 8HA Eng.

Barbara (Philips) & Donald Caywood, Box 252, 230 N. Jones, Sterling, KS Yes, we would definitely like to be kept on the mailing list for Schutz news.

May 20, 1981 Since leaving Ethiopia John & Gwen Haspels, Desta, Charles, Jon Jon in 1977, we have sensed a call from God to work in the Boma Plateau region of Souther Sudan. We wrote to as many organizations we could think of who were involved in work in Sudan. At that time all doors seemed to close. God knew that we needed two years in the pastorate in Halstead, KS. Since that time the doors have opened, and following a year of language study in Pibor, we finally arrived in Boma. This week we are expecting John Propst of AIM in Kenya to join us in the building our our house. We are presently living in a small house with a zinc roof and grass walls. We feel God has allowed us to live very simply in order to bridge the gap between us and the people here. We are thankful, too, for Monty Parr who has joined us in the building program here. He will be joined by Mary, his wife, this month after the graduation of Sally. Wen we arrived, there was no government medical worker resident in Boma. Gwen opened a clinic under a tree each afternoon after teaching the childre in the morning. She found that the work almost overwhelmed her with 70-90 people each afternoon. We are thankful that the government worker has now arrived & assumed most of the work. Even though there are crying needs all around us, there is one need which transcends all the others, the need to know Jesus Christ and His saving power and love. An evangelist from the Presbyterian Church in Sudan (PCIS) has joined us in the work here. December is to be our vacation month but I am willing to do speaking where it doesn't take me from home. Home will likely be Halstead, KS. Any PCUS churches out there? We would sure like to get to know more of you folks. !!!!EXTRA COMMITMENT GIVING!!!! The work in Boma and hopefully in other areas of Jonglei Province in South Sudan has been recognized as an Extra Commitment Giving Project. The project title is: Sudan: Jonglei Province Evangelism and Development. Individuals and Churches who would like to contribute to this project and receive credit in General Assembly statistics are encouraged to write to: Extra Commitment, 923 Interchurch Center, 47.5 Riverside Drive, New York, N.Y. 10115 When you write ask for the profile sheet on this project for more information. The total amount needed for the next 3 years will be \$30,000. Let me assure you that this is a very worthwhile investment in pioneer evangelism, church planting, refugee work, develop-You too can join us in going through the open door mentioned in Rev. 3:8. Margaret Ray, 377 S. Curson Ave., Los Angeles, CA 90036 Though I was at Schutz only four years and know personally only a small fraction of Schutzites, I find I can place names of many former students. Maybe because as counselor, I handled so many cumulative cards. In any case, it is inspiring to read about the tremendous dedication that Schutz probably help to foster among its students. I do want to continue

to get news from Schutz.